
BOARD OF PHARMACY 
Professional & Vocational Licensing Division 

Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 
State of Hawaii 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

 
Date:   Thursday, November 21, 2013 
 
Time:   9:00 a.m. 
 
Place:   King Kalakaua Conference Room 

King Kalakaua Building 
335 Merchant Street, First Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

 
Members Present: Todd Inafuku, Pharmacist 

Mary Jo Keefe, Pharmacist 
Jill Oliveira Gray, Public Member  
Garrett Lau, Pharmacist 
Kerri Okamura, Pharmacist 
 

Members Excused: Lydia Kumasaka, Public Member  
Carolyn Ma, Pharmacist 
 

Staff Present:  Lee Ann Teshima, Executive Officer ("EO") 
   Stephen Levins, Deputy Attorney General (“DAG”) 
   Lisa Kalani, Secretary 
    
Guests:   Patrick Adams, Foodland 
   Jaclyn L. Moore, Foodland 
   Tiffany Yajima, Ashford & Winston/Walgreens 
   Stacy Pi, Kaiser Pernanente 
   Paul Smith, Walgreens 
   Andre Reler, Walgreens 
   Sharon Terayama, CVS/Longs 
   Kurtis Nakamura, CVS/Longs 
   Catalina Cross, Times 
   Marcella Chock, HPHA 
   Keiko Hiraoka, Lilly 
   Mike Dolson, Unique Pharm 
              
Agenda:   The agenda for this meeting was filed with the Office of the Lieutenant Governor, as required by 

section 92-7(b), Hawaii Revised Statutes ("HRS"). 
 

Call to Order:  There being a quorum present, the Chair called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  
    
   Announcements and Introductions  
 
   The Chair asked the audience to introduce themselves. 
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Additions/Additional Distribution to Agenda 
 
The Chair called for a motion to add the following to the agenda: 
 

   Additions 
   4. Correspondence 
    m. Florida DME Supplier – Miscellaneous Permit “Entity”   

 
  Upon a motion by Mr. Lau, seconded by Ms. Keefe, it was voted on and unanimously  
  carried to add the above mentioned application to the agenda. 
 

The Chair announced that the following agenda items had additional distribution: 
 

   Additional Distribution 
   3. Executive Officer’s Report 
    c. Walgreens Model – Information from Al Carter, Policies/Procedures,  

    Status Report 
   7. Applications 
    a. Ratification Lists 
 
   8. Chapter 91, HRS, Adjudicatory Matters 
    a. Jodi M. Miller, PHA 2008-11-L, Quarterly Report for Period Covering  
     August - September 2013  

 
 Approval of the Previous Minutes – October 17, 2013 
 
 Dr. Oliveira Gray stated the last sentence on page four under Correspondence should read, “will 
 be referred to the Department of Public Safety”, not the Department of Health. 
 
 The Chair stated the first sentence on page four is incomplete.  It should read, the Chair 
 recommended that the information sheet include a warning for penicillin regarding bad 
 reactions, rash or allergies. 
 
 Mr. Lau stated on page two, second to the last paragraph, first sentence under Executive 
 Officer’s  Report should read, “there was also a pool reduction initiative”, not the also conducted a 
 pool reduction initiative. 

 
The Chair called for a motion in regards to the minutes of the October 17, 2013 meeting. 
Upon a motion by Ms. Keefe, seconded by Mr. Lau, it was voted on and unanimously carried to 
approve the minutes for the August 15, 2013 with the above mentioned amendments. 
 

Executive Officer’s 2014 Board Meeting Schedule - Amended 
Report:    
   The Board amended their 2014 Board meeting schedule at the October 17, 2013 meeting.  An 

amended schedule was distributed to the members for their information.    
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   Conferences/Seminars/Webinars/Meetings 
 
   Tri-Regulator Webinar – Free Sterile Compounding Webinar  

The EO asked the members if they would be interested in participating in a two part Tri-Regulator 
Webinar being held December 12, 2013 and February 20, 2014.  Ms. Keefe and Ms. Okamura 
expressed they wish to participate. 

 
   Walgreen’s Model – Information from Patrick Adams and Additional Information Regarding 

Expanded HIPAA Privacy Rules 
 
   The EO reported on an article received from Patrick Adams questioning if some Walgreen’s 

pharmacies are violating HIPAA laws.  
 
   The EO stated after the Board’s last meeting she contacted Al Carter via email to tell him the 

Board was not notified that a pharmacy with the new model in place had opened.  Mr. Carter 
replied that he mistakenly sent the information to the wrong email address.  He then sent the 
information to the correct email address.  Mr. Carter states in his email that the store opened on 
June 28, 2013 and offered to set up a tour and demonstration for members of the Board.  He also 
provided the pharmacy’s policies and procedures and stated that as of November 18, 2013 (date 
of the email) that there have been no incidences within the new model. 

 
   The EO recommended the Board defer discussion on this matter to allow review of the policies 

and procedures that were provided to the Board today. 
 
   The Chair stated one of the issues the Board had previously was not being able to see physically 

how the store operates. The Chair suggested scheduling a tour of the pharmacy. 
 
   The EO stated she will check with Al Carter to see if they can accommodate some members for a 

tour before or after the next Board meeting.  
 
   The Chair announced that discussion regarding the tour of the pharmacy will be deferred to later 

in the meeting but asked Patrick Adams if he had any comments or concerns.  
 
   Mr. Adams stated he provided the Board with information from other state boards questioning the 

Walgreen’s model so the Board is aware of what is happening with Walgreens and HIPAA.  Mr. 
Adams does not have an opinion on this matter; he just wanted to make sure the Board had the 
information.  

 
   2014 Legislature 
 
   Relating to Pharmacists – Requires pharmacists to complete a training program approved by the 

board of pharmacy to dispense veterinary prescriptions 
   The EO reported on a proposed bill requiring pharmacist to complete a training program 

approved by the Board of Pharmacy to dispense veterinary prescriptions.  The bill would amend 
Chapter 461 by stating “A pharmacist who dispenses veterinary prescriptions shall complete a 
training program approved by the board within every other biennial renewal period and submit 
proof of successful completion of the training program to the board; provided that the pharmacist 
shall meet these requirements prior to dispensing veterinary prescriptions.” 
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   Ms. Okamura stated her concerns are if you require a pharmacist to complete a training program 

in order to dispense a prescription for an animal you are limiting access to animal prescriptions.  
Prescriptions for animals are not common and usually only come in if the veterinarian does not 
carry the medication. If this were to pass, the owner would now have to find a pharmacist who is 
allowed to fill the prescription.  Also, the availability of courses would be another issue.  

 
   The Chair stated the bill reads “§461 – Veterinary prescriptions. No pharmacist shall dispense a 

veterinary prescription unless that pharmacist has met the continuing education requirements 
pursuant to section 461-8(f).”  The Chair stated his concern is veterinary prescriptions are not 
defined.  It is not particularly stated that these are medications that are labeled “to be dispensed 
by a veterinarian” or “on the order of a veterinarian”.  Without a definition it becomes very vague, 
it could be interpreted that any type of human drugs that are used for veterinary purposes would 
require as such.   

 
   The Chair also stated the bill reads in closing, “Section 3. By July 1, 2015, the board of pharmacy 

shall develop a training program for pharmacists who dispense veterinary prescriptions.  The 
board of pharmacy shall consult with the board of veterinary examiners to develop the training 
program and may adopt, amend, and repeal rules pursuant to chapter 91, Hawaii Revised 
Statutes, as it deems proper for the purposes of this Act.”   The Chair stated his concern with this 
section is the Board is not capable of developing a training program at this time because no one 
is an expertise in this area.   

 
   Further discussion was deferred to the Laws and Rules Committee. 
 
   Report on Current Renewals 
 
   The EO reported as of November 18, 2013, 89 pharmacies have renewed out of 279 eligible, 792 

pharmacists have renewed out of 2,459 eligible,  174 pharmacy miscellaneous permits have 
renewed out of 472 eligible and 30 wholesale prescription drug distributors have renewed out of 
75 eligible. 

    
Correspondence:  National Association of Boards of Pharmacy (NABP) 
    
   CPE Monitor Reaches a Milestone with Over Five Million CPE Activities Tracked 
   The Board was provided with a copy of correspondence from NABP stating the Accreditation 

Council for Pharmacy Education (ACPE) announced that the CPE Monitor reached a milestone 
with over five million continuing education pharmacy education (CPE) activity records now stored 
in the CPE Monitor system.  Currently, more than 266,800 pharmacists have created NABP e-
Profiles and registered for the CPE Monitor service, allowing them to electronically track CPE 
activity from participating providers.  Boards of pharmacy will be able to verify their licensees’ 
compliance with CPE requirements by logging into the secure Board e-Profile Connect system 
that is scheduled to launch in November 2013.    

 
   Alabama State Board of Pharmacy Newsletter – Veterinarians Not Eligible for NPIs, CMS 

Clarifies 
   The Board was provided with a copy of an exert from the Alabama State Board of Pharmacy 

Newsletter stating that the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) has become 
aware of cases in which veterinarians are told, incorrectly, that they must provide a National 
Provider Identifier (NPI) number for prescriptions they have written to be dispensed.  CMS has 
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issued a clarification, stressing that veterinarians do not meet the regulatory definition of “health 
care provider,” and thus may not obtain NPI numbers.   

 
   Louisiana Rulemaking Activities – Compounding for Prescriber Use 
   The Board was provided with a copy of correspondence from NABP State News Roundup that 

states the Louisiana Board of Pharmacy issued an emergency rule that places limits on the 
amount of compounding for prescriber use a pharmacy may prepare without a patient-specific 
prescription.  Since that time the Louisiana Board has been working through the process to 
develop a permanent rule.  

 
   The EO stated the reason this information was provided to the Board is because Louisiana Board 

issued an emergency rule before they made their rules permanent.  The EO thought the Board 
may want to look into doing something similar.  

 
   Extended-Release and Long-Acting Opioid Analgesics Risk Evaluation and Mitigation 
   Strategy-FYI 
    
 The EO reported that she met with a representative from Purdue Pharma L.P. who provided an 

information sheet regarding risk evaluation and mitigation strategy (REMS) for extended-release 
and long-acting (ER/LA) opioid analgesics.  A copy of the information sheet was distributed to the 
Board members for their information. 

 
    Internal Pharmacy Theft, Tips and Practices to Protect Your Pharmacy from Diversion-FYI 
 
   The Board was provided with information from Purdue Pharma L.P. on tips and practices to 
   protect your pharmacy from diversion.  
    
   The four major topics focused on in the hand-out were: 

1. Physical Site Security 
2. Employee Screening 
3. Controlled Substance (CS) Handling Procedures 
4. Common Scams 

    
   Tri-Regulator Leadership Collaborative Membership Communique-FYI 
 
   The Board was provided with information on the Tri-Regulator Leadership Collaborative  
   Membership meeting of August 27, 2013 to review and discuss issues of mutual concern in the 
   ongoing collaboration between the Federation of State Medical Boards (FSMB), National  
   Association of Board of Pharmacy (NABP), and National Council of State Boards of Nursing 
   (NCSBN).  The group discussed a draft position statement on interprofessional team-based 
   patient care proposed for adoption by all three organizations. 
 
   Medication Therapy Management Inquiry – Kmart Pharmacy 
 
   The Chair lead the discussion on an inquiry from Kmart Pharmacy asking if there are any license 
   requirements or restrictions for out-of-state pharmacists who may be covering at a pharmacy 
   located in Hawaii as it relates to performing medication therapy management services for their 
   patients. 
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   Ms. Keefe stated under the practice of pharmacy, part of a Hawaii pharmacist job is drug  
   utilization review.  Therefore, the pharmacist would have to be licensed in Hawaii.  
 
   The Chair stated that has always been the Boards position that if you are communicating with an 
   individual in Hawaii, you have to be licensed in Hawaii.  
 
   It was the consensus of the Board to inform Kmart Pharmacy that the pharmacists covering for a 
   pharmacy in Hawaii must hold a Hawaii pharmacist license. 
 
   CPR Training for Pharmacist 

 
Mr. Lau lead the discussion on an inquiry asking what level of CPR training is required in Hawaii 
for pharmacist immunization certification.  
 
Ms. Keefe stated in the ACPE guidelines it says basic CPR certification is required. 
 
The EO stated your laws and rules do not specifically address CPR, however, training is required 
in order to administer immunizations and the training that was approved by the Board includes 
CPR certification.  
 
It was the consensus of the Board to reply to the inquiry that the immunization training that was 
approved by the Board includes CPR certification.  
 

   Animal Biologics Produced and Administered to House Pets 
     
   Ms. Okamura lead the discussion on an inquiry asking if the Board regulates companies/facilities 
   engaging in animal biologics produced for and administered to house pets. The companies 
   contacted have stated they are regulated by the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) 
   and the products in question do not fall under the definition of “prescription drug.” 
   
   Ms. Keefe asked if this would come under the Department of Health, Food and Drug Branch. 
 
   The Chair stated the USDA does have requirements on medications that are administered to 
   food producing animals, which is why they are probably stating they are regulated by the USDA.  
   The Chair stated there is nothing in the Board’s requirements that address this.   
 
   The EO clarified there is nothing in the Board’s laws and rules that address this. 
 
   The Chair stated yes, and also suggested referring the inquiry to Department of Health, Food and 
   Drug Branch. 
 
   Biomedical Waste Permit for Pharmacies 

 
Ms. Keefe lead the discussion on an inquiry asking if Hawaii requires a pharmacy to obtain a 
biomedical waste permit.  Ms. Keefe stated there is nothing in our laws and rules that address 
biomedical waste. 

 
The Chair stated this question has come up before and believes it comes under the Department 
of Health, Hazardous Waste Division. 
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The EO asked the pharmacist members what they do at their pharmacies with their waste. 
 
Ms. Okamura stated they use reverse distributors or sharps they mail back.  
 
Ms. Keefe stated they have special bags they put their waste in and it is picked up by private 
hazards waste disposal companies or mailed back.  

 
The EO stated your laws and rules do not specifically address this but it is common practice for 
pharmacies to use reverse distributors and other entities that deal with hazards waste disposal to 
deal with their waste.  The Department of Health also has a Hazardous Waste Division. 
 
The Board consensus agrees with what the EO states above.  
 
Questions Regarding Patients and Prescribers of Controlled Substances 
 
Dr. Oliveira Gray lead the discussion on a request to complete a survey regarding an emergency 
response plan to help mitigate the community impact when a prescriber of controlled substances 
is suddenly removed from practice.  
 
After a brief discussion it was the consensus of the Board to refer the survey to the Department 
of Public Safety, Narcotics Enforcement Division since the survey questions reference controlled 
substances. 
 
Electronic Prescriptions for Non-Controlled Substances Inquiry 
 
The Chair lead the discussion on an inquiry regarding electronic recordkeeping. Four specific 
questions asked in the inquiry are as stated below with the Board’s responses:   

1. Can we discontinue printing the erx? We can print on demand -  Refer to Department 
of Health, Food and Drug Branch 

2. Can we discontinue printing the fax rx? We can print on demand - refer to HAR 16-95-
82 and Department of Health, Food and Drug Branch 

3. Can we file non-controlled rx’s by day rather than by 100? –Refer to Department of 
Health, Food and Drug Branch 

4. Can we file non-controlled rx’s by day without attaching the End of Day information. We 
can print the rx with the End of Day information on demand. – Refer to Department of 
Health, Food and Drug Branch  

 
Request for CME Approval – Army Pain Management Tele ECHO Clinics 
 
Mr. Lau lead the discussion on a request from the Army Pain ECHO (Extension of Community 
Health Outcomes) education sessions at Tripler Army Medical Center for approval of CE credits 
for pharmacists who take their course. 
 
The EO stated currently your definition of continuing education allows you to accept ACPE or 
continuing medical education that serves to improve patient safety and prevent medication errors. 
 However, that definition will be revised effective January 1, 2014.  Therefore, should you 
approve any CME courses; the approval would only be good until December 31, 2013. 
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The Chair stated the CME requirements are very limited by law as to what specifically it had to 
relate to and the Board was always tasked with the problem of accepting CME’s after the fact to 
justify if an individual met the CE requirements for renewal.  The revisions taking effect January 
1, 2014 will eliminate that problem of the Board having to approve CME’s because the Board is 
not an accrediting type of organization.   It will allow the Board to only recognize ACPE approved 
programs. 
 
Guest Marcella Chock from HPHA stated it circumvents the fact why we’re ACPE administrators 
for HPHA for example.  Ms. Chock stated that Tripler knows the criteria of what qualifies a 
program for ACPE, so it is interesting that they are asking for approval of a course from the 
Board.  Ms. Chock stated what she means by circumvents is that the processes are out there in 
the community, in the state, and if they start sending correspondence to the Board asking for 
approval and circumvent applying and going through the proper channels to qualify a program for 
certification for pharmacist, it defeats the purpose of why we have that criteria in place.  
 
Mr. Lau stated based on what is being submitted, it looks like after the fact.  The courses have 
already taken place.  
 
The EO stated the bottom line is, what was submitted, does it meet the requirements or the 
definition of continuing education as stated in Chapter 461. 
 
Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Ms. Okamura it was voted on and unanimously carried 
to deny approval of the CE course as it does not meet the requirements as stated in Chapter 461 
under the definition of continuing education.  
 
Phaseout of opioid/acetaminophen combination products 
 
Ms. Okamura lead the discussion on an email inquiry asking if after the phase-out date of 
January 14, 2014 are pharmacies allowed to dispense stock until it is depleted, or must they stop 
dispensing on this date. 
 
The Chair stated because it is regarding a controlled substance, this inquiry should be referred to 
the Department of Public Safety, Narcotics Enforcement Division. 
 
Florida DME Supplier – Miscellaneous Permit “Entity” 
 
Ms. Keefe lead the discussion on an email inquiry asking how the Board is planning on licensing 
out-of-state DME (durable medical equipment) providers. 
 
The Chair stated this has been an ongoing issue because in Chapter 461 under the 
Miscellaneous Permit requirements, there is a provision for an out-of-state pharmacy that 
dispense drugs, also includes devices.  Therefore the only way an out-of-state DME provider can 
dispense equipment/devices into the state is to obtain a miscellaneous permit, however the 
requirement to obtain a miscellaneous permit is you must have an out-of-state pharmacy license.  
 
It is the Board consensus to respond to the inquiry about how the Board is planning on licensing 
out-of-state DME providers is that the Board is currently working on making changes to the 
miscellaneous permit requirements section. However, at this time pursuant to §461-15(7) there 
are no provisions to license out-of-state DME providers who ship devices into Hawaii. 
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Old Business:  HAR Title 16, Chapter 95 – Status Report 
 
   The EO stated that she has completed a draft of the justifications and will be providing it to the 
   Deputy Attorney General for his recommendations. 
 
   Pharmacy Technician Survey – Status Report      
   
   The EO reported she sent a draft of the survey to the Hawaii Pharmacist Association for them to 
   review and it appears they are ok with it.  The survey should be sent out to all the pharmacies by 
   the end of the year.    
 
Open Forum:  Guest Stacy Pi from Kaiser Permanente asked if the Tri-Regulator Webinar was available only to 

Board members. 
 
  The EO stated she believes it is, but will check and get back to Ms. Pi. 
 
  Mr. Lau stated if anyone is filing the electronic prescribing of controlled substances, Surescripts 

website does not recognize Hawaii as accepting electronic prescriptions of controlled 
substances.  However, after speaking with Keith Kamita, correspondence was sent and hopefully 
Hawaii will be recognized. Whatever pharmacy software is being used needs to be certified 
through your vendor and go through a DEA audit and the provider also needs to certify their 
software on their end as well.  

 
  The Chair stated he had a meeting with Keith Kamita and Derrick Nakamura regarding what Mr. 

Lau is referring to and Mr. Kamita was willing to do a test. The Chair contacted Surescripts and 
spoke with the Vice President and at that time the Vice President said Surescript had no certified 
pharmacy providers here.  Surescripts was aware of the law change, however they were not sure 
if there was supposed to be any type of ability for them to start the implementation.  

 
Applications:  Ratification List 

  
 Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Ms. Keefe, it was voted on and unanimously carried to 

approve the attached ratification lists. 
  

Executive Session:  At 10:37 a.m., upon a motion by Ms. Okamura, seconded by Mr. Lau, it was voted on and 
unanimously carried to move into executive session pursuant to §92-5(a)(1) and (4), HRS, “to 
consider and evaluate personal information relating to individuals applying for professional or 
vocational  licenses cited in section 26-9 or both;” and “To consult with the Board’s attorney on 
questions and issues pertaining to the board’s powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and 
liabilities;”. 
 
At 11:10 a.m. upon a motion by Mr. Lau, seconded by Ms. Okamura, it was voted on and 
unanimously carried to move out of executive session. 
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Chapter 91, HRS,  At 11:10 a.m., the Chair called for a recess from the Board’s meeting to discuss  
Adjudicatory Matters: and deliberate on the following adjudicatory matters, pursuant to Chapter 91, HRS: 

 
Jodi M. Miller, PHA 2008-11-L, Quarterly Report for Period Covering August - September 2013 
 
Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Ms. Keefe, it was voted on and unanimously carried to 
accept the quarterly report for period covering August – September 2013. 
 

Executive Officer’s Walgreen’s Model – Information from Patrick Adams and Additional Information Regarding 
Report:   Expanded HIPAA Privacy Rules 
 
   Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Mr. Lau, it was voted on and unanimously carried to 
   form an Investigative Committee made up of less than quorum and who are able to observe 
   Walgreen’s Model policies and procedures after the Board’s December 19, 2013 meeting. 
 
Applications:  Applications  
 
  Pharmacy Intern 
  Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Dr. Oliveira Gray, it was voted on and unanimously 

  carried to approve the following application. 
 
   Shane Caslavka   
    
  Miscellaneous Permit 
  Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Ms. Okamura, it was voted on and unanimously 

  carried to defer the following application for clarification on the members and/or officers of the 
  LLC.  

 
   Biofusion LLC 
 
  Miscellaneous Permit 
  Upon a motion by the Chair, seconded by Ms. Keefe, it was voted on and unanimously  

  carried to defer the following application for clarification on who the employed/affiliated  
  pharmacists are. 

 
   Harbor Drug Company Inc dba Steven’s Pharmacy 
 
  Miscellaneous Permit 

  Upon a motion by Mr. Lau, seconded by the Chair, it was voted on and unanimously  
   carried to issue a conditional approval on the following application.  The approval of the  
   conditional miscellaneous permit does not include John Alan Bender.  Pursuant to Hawaii  
   Revised Statutes, §436B-19(13) and (14) and 461-21(2), (5), and (7), based on Mr. Bender’s 
   prior conviction and prior disciplinary action by the State of Pennsylvania Board of Pharmacy, Mr. 
   Bender may not fill, compound, review or process any prescriptions coming into this State. 
 
   Green Park Health LLC dba Troy Pharmacy 
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Next Meeting: The Chair announced the next Board meeting and asked if everyone was available. 
 
  Thursday, December 19, 2013 

 9:00 a.m. 
 King Kalakaua Conference Room 
 King Kalakaua Building, First Floor 
 335 Merchant Street 
 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

 
 Ms. Keefe stated she will not be able to attend the December meeting. 
 
Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 11:25 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
Taken and recorded by: Reviewed and approved by:  
 
          

                                 
   /s/ Lisa Kalani                 /s/ Lee Ann Teshima_____   
Lisa Kalani, Secretary Lee Ann Teshima, Executive Officer 

  
 
12/5/13 
 
[   ] Minutes approved as is. 
[ X] Minutes approved with changes; see minutes of _12/19/13_ 
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 LTYPE LIC NUM    BP NAME PART 1                                              
 ----- ---------- ------------------------------------------------------------
 PH        3595   VERONICA R  <CUMMINGS<                                      
 PH        3596   JENNIFER <LAM<                                              
 PH        3597   STEPHANIE <PHAN<                                            
 PH        3598   VICTORIA <RUPP<                                             
 PH        3599   CHRISTINE B <RENFER<                                        
 PH        3600   CHERYL M <LOPEZ<                                            
 PH        3601   KEVIN M <QUACH<                                             



BOARD OF PHARMACY 
 

November 21, 2013 Ratification List 
 
Miscellaneous Permits (PMP) 
 
Change of PIC: 
Med Quest Pharmacy (PMP 232) 
669 W. 900 N. 
North Salt Lake, Utah  84054 
New PIC: John Wendt 
Effective: 9/1/2013 
 
Pharmacy (PHY) 
 
Change of PIC:      
State Dept. of Health (PHY 466) 
dba Tuberculosis/Hansen’s Disease Control Branch 
1700 Lanakila Avenue 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96817 
New PIC: Lisa Hagiwara 
Effective: 9/3/2013 
 
Kalihi-Palama Health Center (PHY 809) 
dba KPHC Pharmacy II 
952 N. King Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96817 
New PIC: Teresa Chao 
Effective: 10/16/2013 
 
Kalihi-Palama Health Center (PHY 797) 
dba KPHC PharmacyI 
89 S. King Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 
New PIC: Jan Correa 
Effective: 10/16/2013 
 
Longs Drug Stores of California LLC (PHY 751) 
dba Longs drugs #6870 
16-586 Old Volcano Road 
Keaau, Hawaii 96749 
New PIC: Richelle Hirata 
Effective: 10/20/2013 
 
Longs Drug Stores of California LLC (PHY 757) 
dba Longs drugs #1904 
82 Puuhonu Place #103 
Hilo, Hawaii 96720 
New PIC: Sheri Nishimura 
Effective: 10/20/2013 



 
Longs Drug Stores of California LLC (PHY 790) 
dba Longs drugs #7098 
15-1454 Kahakai Blvd. 
Pahoa, Hawaii 96778 
New PIC: Jackwayne Fernandez 
Effective: 10/20/2013 
 
Longs Drug Stores of California LLC (PHY 738) 
dba Longs drugs #9317 
590 Farrington Hwy, Unit 300 
Kapolei, Hawaii 96707 
New PIC: Lynne Hirahara 
Effective: 11/10/2013 
 
Longs Drug Stores of California LLC (PHY 794) 
dba Longs drugs #7356 
91-919 Fort Weaver Road 
Ewa Beach, Hawaii 96706 
New PIC: Erin Mikami 
Effective: 11/10/2013 
 



1922 Kalakaua Avenue 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96815 
New PIC: Mia Takahashi 
Effective: 8/30/2013 
 
 
Closure: 
4469 Papalina Road 
Kalaheo, Hawaii  96741 
Effective: 9/24/2013 
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 LTYPE TEMP LIC NUM VAM_BPR_LEGAL_NAME_1                                        
 ----- ------------ ------------------------------------------------------------
 PHI   T131004001   MATTHEW D <BROOME<                                          
 PHI   T131004002   CHRISTOPHER L <MINER<                                       
 PHI   T131004004   JOSEPH R <BRANDENBURG<                                      
 PHI   T131004006   REBEKAH D <BATES<                                           
 PHI   T131004003   LEAH C <SIEGEL<                                             
 PHI   T131004005   NINA H <TRAN<                                               
 PHI   T130916001   MATTHEW L <DOHMAN<                                          
 PHI   T131004008   KATHERINE D <LINDBERG<                                      
 PHI   T130916002   LEAH J <MILLER<                                             
 PHI   T131031001   MARK S <SMITH<                                              
 PHI   T131101001   ANDREW F <NUNES<                                            
 PHI   T131101002   JANELLE G <SIU<                                             
 PHI   T131004007   DEVIN R <CHUN<                                              
 PHI   T130916003   CHRISTINA <SZETO<                                           
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                                                                                                                                   BUSN                                             

 LTYPE LIC NUM    LIC NAME PART 1                                              BUSN ADDR 1                    BUSN CITY             ST  BUSN ZIP  BP NAME PART 1                    

 ----- ---------- ------------------------------------------------------------ ------------------------------ -------------------- ---- --------- ----------------------------------

 PMP        884   WOODLAND HILLS PHARMACY                                      23299 VENTURA BLVD STE 200     WOODLAND HILLS       CA   91364     ALGUNAS INC (A CALIFORNIA CORPORAT

 PMP        885   RX PRO PHARMACY AND COMPOUNDING                              1485 LIVINGSTON LN             JACKSON              MS   39213     WORLD HEALTH INDUSTRIES INC       

 PMP        886   SANTA CRUZ RX                                                3600 DRY CREEK RD STE E-3      PASO ROBLES          CA   93446     SANTA CRUZ BIOTECHNOLOGY INC      

 PMP        887   CONVERSIO HEALTH                                             720 AEROVISTA PL STE D         SAN LUIS OBISPO      CA   93401     INTEGRATED HEALTH CONCEPTS INC    

 PMP        888   NEIGHBORHOOD DRUGS OF CORAL SPRINGS                          2901 CORAL HILLS DR #120       CORAL SPRING         FL   33065     KARE PHARMACY INC                 

 PMP        889   CVS/PHARMACY CENTRAL PHARMACY SERVICES                       25 SLACKSTONE VALLEY PL        LINCOLN              RI   02865     CVS PHARMACY INC                  

 PMP        890   SUNFLOWER DISCOUNT PHARMACY                                  840 N OAK AVE                  RULEVILLE            MS   38771     NORTH SUNFLOWER MEDICAL CENTER    

 PMP        891                                                                250 COMMERCIAL ST STE 2012     MANCHESTER           NH   03101     PILLPACK INC                      

 PMP        892                                                                1485 LIVINGSTON LN             JACKSON              MS   39213     CARE RX PHARMACY GROUP LLC        

 PMP        893   CDC PHARMACY                                                 6878 BECK AVE                  NORTH HOLLYWOOD      CA   91605     CALIFORNIA DRUG COMPOUNDING LLC   

 PMP        894                                                                2301 CAROLINE ST UNIT A        HOUSTON              TX   77004     ACARIAHEALTH PHARMACY #11 INC     

 PMP        895                                                                123 EILEEN WAY                 SYOSSETT             NY   11791     LINDEN CARE LLC                   

 PMP        896                                                                264 CENTER ST STE 1            MIAMIVILLE           OH   45147     SPECIALTY MEDICAL DRUGSTORE LLC   
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